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PEOPLE IN THE NEWS
 Well wishes go to Bev Ruf as she continues to make 
good progress after her bypass surgery.
  Congratulations to Hugh Viggiani on his double 
eagle on #18 on July 16th. Vig was in the hole on 2 
with a 4-wood 228 yards into the green. Bob Weitzel 
said only 2 double eagles have occurred in the Club’s 
history but Vig’s was the 1st one on hole #18.
  “Happy Birthday” wishes go to Earl Ruf, Floyd 
Grimes, Sharon Thornton, Bill Gilbride, Dee 
Sauerhafer, Pat Cole, Brett Kuchmy and to all CCC 
members who have had recent birthdays.
  Special birthday and good wishes are sent to Jo 
Weitzel.
 
FROM YOUR PRO
 We finally got some summer but it is not too early 
to think about your gift giving for Christmas. Check 
out the catalogs and order your gifts from Al. Good 
prices, great merchandise and you’re supporting your 
Pro. 
  A reminder from Al and your grounds crew to 
do your part in keeping CCC a great course in great 
condition. Replace your divots, fill with the sand and 
seed mixture in your cart and repair all ball marks on 
the green.  Please don’t forget to use the seed mixture 
on the driving range as well.
  Al has been very busy giving lessons this season 
and it is not too late to tune up your skills. There is lots 
of golf left.  See Al in the Pro Shop. 
 
TOURNAMENT RESULTS
Governor and Governess
 Congratulations to John Fitzgerald as your 2009 
Governor with a 66 and Sue Guinan as your 2009 
Governess, winning with a 68. In the Ladies’ Division, 
Barb Ricotta, Yvette Green and Sharon Thornton 
shared 2nd place honors by one stroke back. Pam 
Uttaro stood in 5th alone with a 73.
 In the Men’s Division, Dan Ahlstrom followed 
in 2nd  place with a 67. Only one back was Gary 
Hirschler in 3rd place. Sharing 4th with 69s were Gary 
Vragel Charlie Carson, Scott Harris, Dick Verheecke, 

Tom Crowley, Ed Barron, Duong Truong and Steve 
Reidmiller. Also cashing were Frank DeMagistris, 
Don Zambito, Brett Kuchmy and Bob Agresti. 
Congratulations!

Two Gal Best Ball
  On Saturday, July 18th, the CCC gals played the 
2-Gal Best Ball tournament. Placing  was the team of 
Beth Wallace and Kris Clements, who came in with a 
63. Coming in 2nd was the team of Sue Hendrickson 

Sue Guinan, CCC’s 2009 Governess (top) and 
John Fitzgerald, CCC’s 2009 Governor.
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and her partner, Jan Clements of LeRoy GC, with a 67. 
Several teams tied for 3rd at 68. They were Jan Wagner 
and MJ Koss, MJ Koss and Barb Conradt, Ramona 
Rathbun and Sue John, Joan Brown and Sue Guinan, 
Pat Masters and Cheryl Marginean, Sandra Parry and 
Donna Pilcher as well as Pat Vink and Sally Stoddart.  
Congratulations to all our winners.
 
His and Hers Tournament
 Coming in with a 60, Jim and Maureen Marco 
were the winners in a close race for honors in the 
2009 His and Hers tournament. Tying for 2nd,with a 
62, were Dan and Karen Ahlstrom and Tom and Sue 
Hendrickson. With a 63 and taking 4th was Dan and 
Maureen Mulhern. Pete and Jeanine VanValkenburg 
and Duong Truong and Beth Wallace tied for 5th with 
a 64. Joe and Patty Dispenza, Bill and Patty Sollberger, 
Mike and Joy Walker and Tom with Donna Forsyth all 
came in with 65. Congratulations to all our winners.

Ladies’ Invitational
 Saturday, August 1st, CCC hosted the Ladies’ 
Invitational. After matching cards, the overall winner 
was the team of Barb Pfleger and her partner, Joan 
Archer of Lakeshore CC, coming in with a 67. The 2009 
Patsy Ludlum Award winner was MJ Koss for low net in 
the tournament.
 In Flight One, Carol Ann Lape and her partner, 
Mary Ann Liese of Hickory Ridge CC, took 1st with 
a 69. Following with a 70 were the teams of Annette 
Schoepfel and her partner, Barb Goodlein of Durand 
Eastman, and Pat Vink and her partner and daughter-
in-law, Kathy Vink of Brook Lea. Sharon Thornton, 
with Patty Guzyclak of Ridgemont, took 4th in this 
Flight. 

 Dee Sauerhafer and her partner, Sally Holden of 
Brook Lea, won Flight Two with a 67. Just one stroke 
behind and sharing 2nd were the teams of  Shirley 
Blandino and her partner, Peg Maina of Durand 
Eastman, and MJ Koss and her partner, Lu Bulawa of 
McConnelsville GC. Sharing 4th were the teams of 
Linda Ringer with Fran Bliss of Ridgemont, Kristen 
Clements with Sue Salamone of Ridgemont and Sue 
Hendrickson with Kathy Bernard of Moonbrook CC. 
Special thanks go to Al and Matt, Steve and his staff 
and Ernie and his crew. Thanks also to Floyd Grimes, 
Bill Batcheller, Joe Gugino and Dave King.
 This year’s committee, headed by Sharon 
Batcheller, included Carol Ann Lape, Barb King, Nancy 
Gugino, Barb Grimes and Kris Clements.

Jim & Maureen Marco are the winners of the 
2009 His and Hers Tournament.

Joan Archer (left), of Lakeshore, and Barb Pfleger are all 
smiles after winning this year’s Ladies’ Invitational.

The Ladies’ Invitational Committee: Carol Ann Lape (left), 
Barb Grimes, Nancy Gugino, Barb King, 

Chairperson Sharon Batcheller, and Kris Clements.


